
   

 
 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

 

DATE: May 27, 2020 

 

TO:  Mayor and City Council 

 

FROM: Guy T. Newbery, Interim Fire Chief 

 

SUBJECT: Expansion of Scope for Fire Department Communications Equipment, FY20 CIP 

305 

 

Recommendation 

 

Accept this report approving the expansion of scope for the Fire Department Communications 

Equipment, FY20 CIP 305 

 

Background 

 

In the Fiscal Year 2020 City of Concord Capital Budget, $265,801 was approved for the 

replacement of the 1960’s era radio and dispatch console in the Communications Center. The 

replacement process is near completion and remaining funds are being requested to expand the 

scope of work to include Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) upgrades and security upgrades 

to the communications center. 

 

Discussion 

 

The replacement of the radio and dispatch console brought the interior workspace into ADA 

compliance. $38,000 of the remaining funds is being requested to provide ADA compliant access 

into the Communications Center and tie the existing security cameras into the City’s security 

camera network.  

 

The Fire Department requests that City Council approve this report expanding the scope of CIP 

305 to include the ADA and security upgrades.  
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